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Black Dog Meet

No. 190 Invergarry

 Friday 23rd – Sunday 25th February 2018

In Attendance





Charles Alexander


Alan Sewell

Valerie Inglis


Tony Smith

Nicky Lucking



Hills and Mountains Climbed

Friday

Val, Nicky, Charles & Tony

Druim Ghlaoidh (648m) Simm/Hump

Val & Tony



Torr a’ Challtuinn (449m) Tump

Saturday

Val, Alan, Charles & Tony

Beinn Chraoibh (616m) Simm






Carn Dubh (604m) Simm






Sgurr Choinich (749m) Graham

Tony




Creag nan Gobhar (495m) Hump

Sunday

Nicky, Charles & Tony

Meall a’ Cholumain (317m) Hump (+NE top)

Weather

Great conditions all weekend. Chill higher level wind and a little hazy but otherwise excellent winter walking.

Notes / Highlights

The Friday walkers headed up Glen Gloy (a first we thought) after suitable refreshments at The Bridge Café in Spean Bridge. Our route took us along a good forest track then steeply up mixed grass and short heather to the snow covered summit plateau. Returning via higher ground the party split with Val and myself continuing to the subsidiary top at the SW end of the ‘ridge’ whilst Nicky and Charles descended more directly to the head of the road.

Saturday saw most of us by Loch Arkaig heading North, via a couple of Simms, for what turned out to be Alan’s 100th Graham. Starting from the butterfly reserve (unsurprisingly none evident!) we made steady progress on the unrelenting slopes of Beinn Chraoibh before finding much easier going on the frozen upland traverse. The final climb to the summit of Sgurr Choinich was more challenging (particularly without spikes!) but we were rewarded with very fine 360 views. A huge area of frozen snow made for a very easy initial southerly descent.

I got dropped off at Laggan on the way back to the hostel to take in Creag nan Gobhar. A combination of forestry operations and snow meant a moonlight walk back along the A82. Not ideal but, given the score, still probably better (for me) than watching a certain rugby match!

To complete a good weekend Nicky, Charles and I took in a fine little hill above Fort Augustus on Sunday whilst Val and Alan headed home.

Saddle Mountain was as good as ever and now has an impressive new drying room, not that it was really needed on such a good weekend. We can also report that the Lock Inn in Fort Augustus is worth a visit and that Fort William caters well for those who arrive on a meet without walking boots.

If you weren’t there you missed a good one!

Next meet: Ossian

Meet organiser: Fiona O’Neill

Tony
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